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(Sy Feldman reported the first
part of the hearing to this point.).

(Hearing resumed at 9:21 p.m.).

ITEM # 2 (continued) .

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Once again I
would indicate we're willing to listen to any
comments you have on these maps but those people
who have concerns about particular parcels
particularly those who have questions they want
to address on number one as well may wish to
hold off and talk to staff about these
particular maps and their particular concerns
and reserve comments until the 25th if they
can't be resolved between now and then but,
anyone who wishes to be heard this evening on
the maps feel free. Once again this will be
continued to the next meeting. The public wants
to have a better opportunity to look at these.
As a matter of fact, I would suggest to staff
that maybe once this hearing is concluded maybe
we want to take those out there and put them up
somewhere or lay them out somewhere in case
people here would like to look at them when we
go on to other things. This number two, give

them an opportunity in case they can't get down

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 Vol 2 of 2

to City Hall during business hours.

Does anybody wish to be heard on
item number two this evening?

MR. ROBERTS: Earl Roberts,
Middletown,

The gquestion I have is on the
water resources map. I think we heard it the
scale again was one inch in 12 hundred.

MR, REIF: It's the samé gscale as
all our maps, same scale.

MR, ROBERTS: My only question,
George, is, I recall several years ago with the
issue with the acquifer with the State trash
plants site that there was comements and
testimony made at the State level on the
accuracy of those maps and I'm just curious, can
you clarify that we're not, can you clarify my
concerns of what I recall in testimony as not
being --

MR. REIF: Before we had these,
before Dave drew these maps we inquired from our
Health Department and DEP whether or not there
were more accurate maps than our source which
was the 208 program took place back in the '70's.

And the answer was, there was a lot more
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verbiage but there were no more accurate maps
than the ones we have. We, in all honesty, seen
to be, even though we use state maps I do want
to give them the credit but we're ahead of the a
lot of the other people in getting oxr -~
acquifer shown on our maps and we too would like
updated maps but these are the best they have
and therefore they're the best we have.

MR. ROBERTS: Okay. Thank you. I
recall it were attorneys at the time that were
doing that and I1'll clarify my concerns, however,
the decision was never made public so therefore
I don't know if the comments were, we were never
told it was good or bad. I want that point to
be understood for my concern.

Secondly, who delineated those
particular lines? I notice some of the changes,
there were some changes in the delineations on
the --

MR, REIF: The acquifer?

MR. ROBERTS: Yeah.

MR. REIF: fThey came for the 208
progdram maps.

MR. ROBERTS: My question, George

is, have the lines been fine tuned and have they

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 vol 2 of 2

changed from the previous map on the acquifers?

MR, REIF: The answer remains no.
We have not gotten anymore accurate maps than we
had from the original 208 program. There they
were the maps we have on our Zoning Map and
these are the same ones we use here.

MR. ROBERTS: I'm not trying to
confuse you with the one in two hundred as to
the lines themselves because of watercourse
changes or anything of that nature. Have those,
have any lines changed because of watercourse,
has it been updated such?

MR. REIF: When he arrived on the
job that was the first thing we set him off to
do, look at the maps, the Purcell maps in this
case which were obviously at a bigger scale than
the City wide maps, and in checking the where
the watercourses were, and he did that and I
have confidence that the maps, the watercourses
we have shown are as shown on maps made from
aerial photographs and you can't get any betterx
than that.

MR. ROBERTS: Very good. And
congratulations on that.

Lastly with these maps I heard
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something about overlay. As a trustee of the
Connecticut River Watershed Council we would,
the state DEP were chosen to work with four
communities with the Salmon River Basin for an
acquifer in watercourse protection because of
the State Salmon river project there and we came
up with mylars of the, all the activities that
take place in these whole watershed area which
became a very helpful tool at meetings and so
forth, Is that something that is in part of the
process with these maps down the road or I dguess
my point is, that if I walk into your department,
John Q. Public, and would like to see one map
pertaining to the watercourses and another map
pertaining to the traffic I'm looking at two
different maps and I cannot correlate or
interpret where it is in relationship to a
street or so forth; whereas the Mylar overlay
would do that.

MR. REIF: Obviously we haven't
the mylars that these maps were printed from.
It's possible to offer put whenever another and
have an overlay --

MR.ROBERTS: It seems to me the

technologies that's in place today for good

GERALD W, RANKIN ~ OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

l6

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 Vol 2 of 2

sensible use not only the public but the
commissioners at a given meeting when something
does arise it makes it very clear and vivid

MR. REIF: The problem is, you dget
too many maps over each other and you don't see
anything.

MR. ROBERTS: The point was, we
worked from a base and each one were
interchangeable, you can take out, so you do get
into that confusion. You can accurately
transpose one issue over the other and I would
recommend that to be, if it's in your budget, if
it's that kind of a request or whatever, I would
like to see that myself.

MR. REIF: That's what we did.

MR. ROBERTS: Thank you,

Mr .Chairman.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anyone else
wishing to be heard this evening?

If not, we'll continue this to the
25th.

Maybe what we ought to do is at
least put open space maps out there which may be
the ones of most concern to people who are

sitting here, am I right or wrong? Would people
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be seeing them in seeing them if we put them out
side?

MR. REIF: You want it.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Put the 6576
and current,

Is there anybody here tonight
before we read number three who is here on the
East Street Bysiewicz subdivision? I just
wanted to make sure we had a request for a
continuance and I was going to advise you of
that even though it's already 9:30 we'll go to
number three,

Three.
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ITEM 3
SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Item 3.
Continued: Proposed 32 lot subdivision of land

on south side of Long Hill Road opposite Long
Lane. Property of Raymond D. Jurczak.
Applicant/agent Raymond D, Jurczak, Attorney
Phipps. Plan showing the proposed subdivision
to be called Long Hill Farms, dated July, 1989.

ATTORNEY PHIPPS: This won't take
very long. I'm just going to read this letter
into the record. There's a copy coming down for
each member of the Commission.

It is with regret and sadness thét
the application for the subdivision approval for
the development known as Long Hill Farms is
being withdrawn.

This application is being
withdrawn because it has become obvious that
although there's a great deal of talk in support
of the concept of affordable housing, that when
it comes down to where such housing should be
located, no one wants to have what has become a
codeword for possibly integrated
socioeconomically or ethnicly in their

neighborhood. This regret and sadness enters
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this picture because all the communities need to
bear some responsibility for housing that is
affordable for the working people in our cities
and towns. Housing is too expensive and has
become the prerogative of the upper middle class
and wealthy. The questions asked by some
members of the Commigssion over the past two
months indicate that extraneous uses are being
used to block this proposal as they were used to
block others.

It is our hope that, perhaps,
after the local election season is over, that it
might again be possible to present a subdivision
with working people in mind. At this point it
is clear that it is not possible.

And we're withdrawing this
application,

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: i1'll be glad
to accept your withdrawal but I won't accept the
contents of this letter. Okay, because people
have a right on this Commission to ask whatever
gquestions they choose to ask and whoever, if
this is your letter or whoever it has prompted
you to write this letter would have been here a

number of times during the past you would know
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that a lot of guestions are asked by this panel
as devil's advocate type of questions to elicit
reséonses that they think the public might be
interested in and other members of the
Commission might be interested as well as the
individual Commissioner. So, the fact that a
member of the Commission might have asked or
said that they think a road should be required
or shouldn't be a regulation, the fact that we
reguire sidewalks or not sidewalks, I resent the
fact that that is stretched to the point that
somehow we're not in favor of socioeconomically
balanced and racial integrated housing because
that's not the case and in the history of
Middletown is not that way and all you have to
do is look around to say that the history of
Middletown is not that way but rather the Town
0f Durham where you practice is more that way
than we are.

ATTORNEY PHIPPS: I absolutely
agree with you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I would be
very happy to accept the withdrawal but the
contents of the letter and the implication I 4o

not accept.
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Commissioner Robinson.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Yes,
Mr .Chairman, I also concur in your statements.
I also disagree with the wording of this letter.
If there's anyone on this Commission, and I'm no
trying to pinpoint myself out, that is a
champion for affordable housing, I am it. And
with greatest safety reasons, and better plan
thought was neededed in the development and the
wording of this letter really upsets me to the
point that I just don't understand where you got
your information to quite such a letter. The
gquestions that I heard on the tape were nowhere
relevant to what you wrote in this letter. And
1 strenously disagree with what's written.

ATTORNEY PHIPPS: That's your
right, sir.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Commissioner
Shapiro.

We're all going to strenuously
disagree with the letter.

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: I also have
the same problem with the letter as my fellow
colleagques on this commission and take great

offense at the tone of this letter and the
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spirit of this letter that it's written and I
would like to move that we accept the withdrawal
without comment made.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Second.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: All those in
favor.

(Whereupon, there was an aye
response) .

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

The motion carries and rest
assured, 1if you come back with the same plan
after the election you'll hear the sane
gquestions,

ATTORNEY PHIPPS: Thank you very
much for accepting the withdrawal.
Unfortunately I'm afraid that I will have to
stand by the comments of the letter.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: You'zre
entitled to it.

Four.

There's a lot of comments to be
made for one meeting.

Number four, please.
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ITEM 4 4
SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Four.
Continued: Proposed special exception to permit

self service gas, snack shop, offices and a car
wash at the intersection of Main Street
Extension and Saybrook Road, and East Main
Street in a TD zone. Applicant/agent W. F.
Shuck Petroleum Company, Rustic Designs.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: We'll take a
five minute recess.

{Short Recess)

(Hearing re-opened at 9:45 p.m.).

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay. Item
four, Mr. Shuck.

MR, SHUCK: We're back from two
weeks ago and we like to continue discussion
about the Shulkey's garage converting it over to
a gasoline convenience store, car wash and Shuck
Petroleum offices upstairs and he does have a
second floox. and we haven't made, we've talked
with the various people in town who had
questions about the location and it seems to be
the main concern is traffic. We have talked
with Bronson and Hutensky people about, with the

new Stop and Shop and decided that we would go
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in together if there are any problems in that
intersection as far as traffic goes we would
provide, at our own expense, the expertise to
make it right which means traffic lights, curb
cuts, I know a couple of things have come up
about curb cuts that a couple of the streets
don't quite line up. We have talked about
getting the right people in to do the surveys to
line up those intersections to make them a lot
easier to cope with the traffic lights,

As far as the facility itself goes,
I don't think we only have had one problem with
Public Works and they didn't think, they thought
there might be a problem with one curb cut that
we have which is right here off of this curb cut
here right off of East Main Street or Saybrook
Road, the intersection and they thought that
this was a two-way intersection or two-way
traffic and we assured them that it wasn't on
the plan but this is all one-way traffic going
into the pump islands and into the store, so
it's just coming in traffic. Traffic that would
be leaving would be disbursed between East Main
Street over here, the ones that didn't want the

car wash and the ones that wanted the car wash
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would go take a right and come around and go
through the car wash and come out on Saybrook
Road. So, any traffic we get in would be
disbursed pretty much 50 percent either way
because we've got other locations have car
washes and about half of the people choose to do
the car wash, the other half choose to go the
other way. It's really disbursing the traffic,
the exiting traffic onto two different roadways.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: pid you have
an opportunity to see the comment of the Police
Department?

MR. SHUCK: No, I did not.

MR. REIF: It just arrived tonight.

MR. SHUCK: I understand it just
arrived tonight.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: What I'm
going to suggest to you is that George, we're
under time constraints if we continue it.

MR, REIF: We could continue it if
you all agree,

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: What I would
suggest to you, I'm not stopping you from
presenting anything you what to present. You

have an opportunity to sit down with Lieutenant

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 vol 2 of 2

le

Lang or whoever the police department, discuss
his comements with relation to your site plan
and see if some of his concerns can be
incorporated into your plan, Because what they
basically pointed out is two or three areas here
they feel are not acceptable and they said
they're unacceptable, they proposed a couple of
alternative ways that they might suggest of
doing it and I guess it would be up to you to
see whether their suggestions can be
incorporated into your plan and work.

MR, SHUCK: That would be fine
with me. 1'd love to talk with them. I didn't
know that they had a concern until tonight.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I just read
this myself, this letter, and this is the first
I saw of it but you should have an opportunity
to meet and review this with them and see if any
of these suggestions can be incorporated into
your plan to improve what they consider to be an
inadequate traffic situation there.

MR. SHUCK: That's fine with us.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay. Did
you have, I didn't mean to interrupt you.

MR, SHUCK: I pretty much
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presented everything last time,.

Does anybody have any questions of
myself?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: It's going
to be left open. It seems this is the
outstanding consideration that needs to be
resolved.

MR. SHUCK: We'll deal with that
in the near future as soon as we can.

MR. REIF: Both parties agree to
continue the --

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Can we det
something in writing from you to agree to
continue it an additional 30 days for the record
S0 --

MR. SHUCK: Sure,

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Can you hand
write something to agree to extend the public
hearing for 30 days so we're not caught in a box
of doing something that we don't have the
authority to do?

MR. SHUCK: Most definitely.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anybody of

the commission?

Commissioner Robinson.
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COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: I just
want to be sure that after discussing with
Lieutenant Lang as far as the traffic study
we're not putting a rubber stamp on this, are we?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: No. I'm
expecting that he's going to try to work with
Lieutenant Lang to see if there can be
improvements made in the site plan.

If there are no further questions
on the Commission, any members of the public who
wish to be heard this evening on this matter?

MR. HARRIS: Mr. Chairman, members
of the Commission, Charles Harris, Chamberlain
Road, Middletown.

I like to relate this to both Mr.
Shuck and Stop and Shop.

I can remember when they built
Main Street Extension and we were never able to
figure out why they left such an unGodly
intersection there. Looking at that thing to me
this is maybe where somebody is going to have to
spend some money and maybe Middletown has got to
be part of this. If you look at East Main
Street and look straight south one way of trying

to straighten out that whole flow of traffic is,
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we're going to have to take something on the
West Side of East Main Street and southerly of
Main Street Extension in the area of the church.
If looking at Mr., Shuck and Stop and Shop we
have to look at Lucky's and the parking problem
that they're going to be left with, we have to
look at the package store, and the parking
problem they're going to be left with, both
these places back out now into East Main Street
traffic., B little bit farther south of there
the other extreme of Stop and Shop's property we
have another package store. Right now when you
come up Russell Street and look north if there
are two cars parked you can't see down East Main
Street. On the opposite corner there's another
little neighborhood store. I think that you are
going to have to look at both of these at the
same time and come up with some answers. My
suggestions would be somebody contact the people
that are now present owners of the church. I
understand its use is limited. At one time they
were looking to get get rid of it. Is there a
possibility of maybe Stop and Shop, Mr, Shuck
and the City of Middletown getting their heads

together and straightening out and doing a
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proper job on that intersection? I don't
believe stoplights are going to do it. I don't
know what you are going to do with the parking.
Are you going to deny Lucky's the right to park?
How about the package store? Both of these
places back into East Main Street. And if you
got any thought in your mind at all think of
what that would do when we pick up the
additional traffic heading south on East Main
Street from the intersection of 0l1d Saybrook
Road.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anyone else
wishing to be heard?

LIEUTENANT LANG: George Lang,
Lieutenant Lang from the Middletown Police
Depar tment.

I just want to reaffirm the fact
that those were considerations that were
proposed in both of our comments both towaxds
Stop and Shop and towards the proposed Shuck
station, those are considerations that we are
making and we understand that it is going to
require road configuration and this really is

the most opportune time to do this but that
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already has been considered as well as merchants
at the other end of the street. We tried to
consider all people in the area.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you.

I would also like to commend you
on the job that you've done on the reports that
we received both on this proposal and on Stop
and Shop. They're very comprehensive and very

good. I appreciate it,.

I also appreciate your sitting
here. No, I mean, I know it's tough on you. I
know it's tough on you. I think it shows a high
level of interest by the Department on all of
these problems and I think that's good and I did
tell that to George too so whether he puts it in
your file or not, I don't know,. I did tell it
to the chief.

Anyone else wishing to be heard?

The only thing I would indicate to
you, this is going to be continued to the 25th,
I would indicate to you, Warren, is that we're
going to have a time problem here if you are not
able to meet with the Police Department and try
to resolve some of these by the 25th because

come election day there in November the
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Commission reorganizes itself and there's a

potential that a number of members here may Or

may not be back and if we lose a few members who

are either by their not being re-elected or they

choose not to come back on this boaxrd, we may
end up having a problem. S0 it would be my
intention that the public hearing hopefully
would be closed at the next meeting so, if
there's some pressure on you to get together
with them and try to work this out.

MR, SHUCK: I'm sure we can work

together. We'll get it done.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I just don't

want you to come back in two weeks without

knowing this and realizing that it may be a

problem to continue it beyond that it would have

to be closed at the next meeting.
MR. SHUCK: I understand,
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Okay.
Thank you.

Number five.
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ITEM #_5

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Item five.
Continued: Proposed special exception to permit
a Super Stop and Shop at the Fenner site located
on EBEast Main Street. Applicant/agent Bronson &
Hutensky. Attorney Karpel,

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Attorney Philip

Karpel representing the applicant Bronson and

Hutensky.

It's unfortunate that the Agenda
wasn't set up with us to go first and then Mr.
Shuck to follow us. We might have been able to
resolve the gquestion that was raised that has
caused you to continue his application.

We have have a very brief
presentation just to try to answer a few of the
gquestions that were raised by some of the
Commissioners at the last hearing and that may
have come up in either staff comments or the
police report that was unavailable at the last
meeting; and we have seen Lieutenant Lang's
report and are in agreement with the concepts in
his report which would require the realigning of
the intersection at East Main Street and

Saybrook Road and we're prepared to ask this
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Commission, if it saw fit to approve our
application, to include as a condition the
requirements set forth in that report with the
additional condition that in conference with
Lieutenant Lang after his report was written he
agrees, and I think he will confirm this, that
one of his recommendations in his report on our
application was that East Main Street be widened
to three lanes. He agrees that that may not be
an immediate need but that if the condition were
applied that should it be required the developer
would be responsible for it., We are in
agreement with that concept.

With those few brief comments I'll
ask first if Berit Sacco, our engineer, would
just simply address very quickly a couple of
comments that had come up since the last meeting
and then our traffic engineer, Howard Mursky,
will respond to a couple of traffic questions
that were raised.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: One question,
I don't have any problem with the condition that
says if East Main Street needs that
signalization you'll be responsible for it, but

shouldn't there be some time limitation, in
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other words?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: That's a good
point I skipped over one. 1 was doing to come
back to two things the police report recommends.
One, George, Lieutenant Lang recommends and we
are in a full agreement that if a traffic light
on Saybrook Road is required he agrees that
right now --

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: The light?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Widening on
Saybrook Road would be required. A traffic
light may be required. I would, the applicant
is quite willing to undertake the expense of a
traffic light if it's deemed required. I would
recommend that if, within a reasonable period
after the shopping area has been opened the
Police Department deems a traffic light is
required, that the condition of our approval
require Bronson and Hutensky to install that
traffiec light., The same thing applied to East
Main Street. If it's required that three lanes
be created on East Main Stréet as well that the
developer would be responsible.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I'm only

suggesting that perhaps there should be a
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limitation that should be imposed on you. Let's
say within a year of your being opened, because
it wouldn't be fair to, five years later when
there might be other development say later to
come back and say we need to widen., You guys
agreed you would pay for it and it may not be
your traffic.,

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Well, within a
year of opening you'll know whether our traffic
counts were not as accurate as the police
department thinks that they be.

MR. SACCO: I'm the site engineer
on the project. Just a couple of comments one
of the comments. That was raised regarded
lining up the entrance or the parking lot lanes
so that there would be a straight line coming
into the site and this configuration, that's
doable. The reason we didn't do it was because
we felt we wanted to feed the parking lot from
this lane in this direction thereby minimizing
the interference of pedestrians in activity that
generally takes place up here with the traffic
flow that went in this direction, However,
that's, obviously as all things are, a

negotiable item. We'd be glad to sit down with
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staff and work out the best solution possible.

Same comments with regard to
landscaping. Comment was raised with regard to
separating the parking lot into smaller parking
lots. We can try to do that., We can do it in a
number of additional ways. We can do it in a
number of configurations. We're amenable to
doing it. We'll like to sit down with staff to
work it out. We think it's possible and we like
to accomplish it.

Thank you.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Howard Mursky.

MR. MURSKY: I'm a traffic
engineer on this project.

What I like to comment on is, one
of the issues that were raised concerning the
maneuverability the area for the trucks to get
into and out of, the proposed truck location
behind the store. We put on the site plan will
be 50 template which is for a large tractor
trailer and the amount of room that's provided
for the trucks to maneuver both in the area
immediately behind the store as well as through
the aisle and out is sufficient to get the

trucks in and out without any difficulty.
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In addition to that, Stop and Shop
itself had its own engineers go out and check
the site plan and they also feel that there is
enough room for their vehicles to get in and out.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: I should
indicate that our entire team is back again
should there be questions that you like to
answer. Seated with me as I'm sure you're all
aware is Richard Bronson who has indicated to me
that he has no comments to make.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: How many
benches are are you going to put in?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Believe it or
not, there will be benches in the store.

Without going through an elaborate
summary which I don't think is necessary, as a
matter of fact, I think that there are people
who, this evening, not members of this
Commission, who have accused me from time to
time of trying to put a square pegd in a round
hole, some of these people, some of these people
I certainly respect their opinions. I think in
this case I think by that they meant that my
client had a good concept, it just didn't belong

in that location and I think that finally that
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they have been able to combine the client idea
with a site location that it's essentially
putting the right size peg in the right size
hole.

1 would, rather than go through
all of our testimony, simply indicate by way of
brief summary, that should you deem this project
worthy of being approved, and we certainly feel
that you should, that the conditions, without
going into spelling them ought, all out in
detail or necessarily in any order that you
might want to include which we already indicated
to you would be satisfactory would be that the
landscaping plan be redone to accommodate the
staff's approval so as to increase the number of
trees and perhaps the kind of trees. That the
parking area be redone. That all of the
comments from your various agencies be
incorporated and that the developer be
responsible for the light, if it's required
within one year I think was the suggestion; as
well as the widening of East Main Street.

And finally, one of the things I'd
like to have you include would be, that's why

I'm sorry you didn't get a chance to act on the
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prior application, would be the indication that
I believe Mr. Shuck, if his project is approved
had agreed to share equally the cost of the
improvements in the East Main Street area. We
certainly don't feel it would be appropriate for
you to impose that condition on us but it should
be understood that if he gets approval that was
one of the conditions that he had discussed with
you the last time.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Let me ask
you a guestion then: You and he have agreed to
split the cost of the improvements in the East
Main Street area, correct?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: I'm not sure
that we've agreed except to --

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: If we've
indicated that's a condition, you've indicated
you would accept it.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: That's correct.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: What happens
if Mr. Shuck is not approved?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: It's our
obligation. That's what I'm saying.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I want to

make it clear on the record you understand, if
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Mr. Shuck is not approved, we would expect you
would be the responsible party.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: There's no
question., We won't turn around and say, we'll
only do half of it and somebody does the other.

With that we have no further
evidence to present.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any members
of the Commission have any questions?

Commissioner Robinson.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Yeah.
Phil, Stop and Shop being so far ahead of its
time I know they usually have self-contained
compactors on site in regards to the other
buildings, other stores that are going to be

there, is there going to be any dumpsters in the

back?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: To the other
stores?

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Yes,.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Yes, there well
be.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: Outside

dumpsters that can be opened by the public?

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Well, I am not
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sure. The dumpsters would be the type that
would be approved by the Health Department.
COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: My concern
is that the general public driving around,
there's a lot of stores now with open dumpsters
where people just come and throw their‘trash,
throw it on the ground and it makes an ugly site,
ATTORNEY KARPEL: The way to
handle that would be a condition of approval to
indicate that any open dumpsters be in
compliance with and approved by the Health
Department., I think Leon Vinci would want to
approve the location as well as the type.
CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I was going
to say I think the concern is that unfortunately
it's typically, you start to rise the cost and
people find it difficult to meet the expense,
they're finding the convenient way out to dump
it wher ever it happens to be convenient. What
you may want to consider, in place, I've seen
the dumpster inside a fence or however you do it
a with a lock on it. Only has access to it by
people who work for the establishments. That,
unfortunately, may be where we tend to get to

the people want to break into garbage bins.
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ATTORNEY KARPEL: Mike Cubeta
indicated, because of the size of the other
stores it's probably not likely that they will
be outside dumpsters, but if there are they'll
meet those requirements.

The other thing I meant to mention
is that we did go to the inland wetlands agency
last Wednesday. We did obtain approval based on
certain conditions that are in my, in the permit
that was issued. I spoke to Bill Kuehn this
afternoon and it's mailed to me and it's been
delivered to the Planning Office this afternoon.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Are there
any members of public wishing to be heard?

MR. HARRIS: Charles Harris,
Chamberlain Road, Middletown.

Not to pick on Phil, on Stop and
Shop, I think still, think it's a good idea but
43,03 talks about curbing and it talks about how
they are to be separate, all parking that will
be separated from walkways, sidewalks, street or
alleys by curbing. Any parking area providing
parking spaces for more than 100 automobiles
shall be separated by curbing and/or landscaped

areas at leasgt 15 feet in width and each area
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thus created shall not contain more than 100
automobiles.

You got a chance, Phil, to put in
one of the best parking lots in the City of

Middletown.

The other thing that I have a
problem with and the picture on the easel and
this point doesn't show it the way the drawings
do, that you work from, and that's that section
as you head west on the north side and you come
down to turn north. You show, the one on the
map there shows now the equivalent of a buffer,
Buffers between different land uses. When a new
land use including different housing types are
proposed to be located adjacent to an existing
use there shall be a ten foot landscape buffer
strip at the edge of the new site of the new
site in addition to any reguired yards.

The point I want to bring out is
this: On the drawings the work, drawings it
goes kiddy corner this is on an angle. There is
not ten feet in back of Murry's, in back of
Goldbergs nor in the next one down that comes to
a point. You don't have the required buffer at

this bottom point and I also question whether
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they're going to be able to make this turn
depending upon the size of the horse and what
they're dragging. I know Stop and Shop's own
warehouse has their own fleet of vehicles but
there is a chance that some other vehicle may be
in here and without that buffer strip you're
right tight to this thing and if somebody cuts a
corner you are dgoing to be on somebody elses

land.

Other than that, I like it.

Thank you.

Thank you.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: After we
divide this up into smaller hundred lot areas we
can name one the Shapiro area the Robinson area
instead of area A, B, C. I was going to get

Pillarella toco.

M5, CCLEY: Katchen Coley, 191
Maple Shade Road. I was delighted to hear Phil
Karpel say that the landscaping plan is not
fixed in stone. Obviously it can't be if
they're going to change the shape and add

islands.
But I 4id take the opportunity

this afternoon or today to ask two people, very
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knowledgeable people if they would like to look
at the list of plantings that they are
contemplating to see if they're appropriate for
the conditions in a polluted parking lot. 1
know this is going to not be polluted, it will
have wonderful oil traps but just in case
there's a little diesel around or catrbon
monoxide and salt. And they took several hours
and made recommendations here which I will turn
over to you, They decided, however, one is Mrs.
Wanna Flag who is a member of the New Urban
Forest Board and a landscape designer., And the
other was Jef Campbell who is an arborist with
the Connecticut Agricultural Extension Service
and they both put in quite a bit of time on this.
There are five trees three, yeah,
five trees that they have chosen. And actually
by the time the two of them finished they found
that all were inappropriate either because they
became too large and the spaces available to
them were not adequate or they in one case it's
a very messy tree, the golden Sweet Gum which
drips on cars. The maples, the commemoration
milnomaymill is recommended. None of them have

salt tolerance. The cuisornis they have four of
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them in the corners. I was shown a full grown
one this afternoon and it would take up at least
three parking spaces. I don't think they will
want to do that, And the European white birch
is also not the last variety of white birch that
is resistant to salt. They did suggest that
then they went on down, they did not think the
unamimus was a good one that it can get too
large for the meridian, you know, this buffer
strip is four feet wide and there's a fence down
the middle and they have unamimus on either side.
The two suggested that will not fit the space,
that the azalea could be on the side looking at
the parking lot and the unamius at the home
owners but in any case, they did say before they
knew of the very cooperative attitude expressed
here tonight, that they would be delighted when
you do get your landscape person to sit with him
and make suggestions that would be amenable they
believe to Middletown and to this board. And
then there would be no last minute fights about
the plantings.

This is really a very exciting
planting opportunity because it's going to be

the dream parking lot I hope of our town,
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So I'm going to give Mr. Karpel
their names and hope that this will be pursued.
I was going to suggest, submit this too for the
record, and I don't have a copy of it for Mr.
Karpel but he, maybe Bill will mail him one
tomorrow.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Give it to
George and then we'll send him one.

MS. COLEY: It has names of the
people on the bottom.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Mr., Shuck is
going to be unhappy about the sweet gum tree
when the stuff drips on the cars they can go to

his car wash and --

MR, TESITORI: Stephen Tesitori.,.
live and own property on 54 Hillside Road.

I'm a direct abutter to the
proposal., Thank you again for allowing me to
have comments.

I like to state that the applicant
and/or his agents have discussed the project
with me, My previous concerns regarding fences
along the properties, the homes along Hillside
Avenue, they have been very cooperative in

discussing how they're going to handle that

I
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situation. They have gone into lengthy
discussion about the lighting and I think they
have been very cooperative.

You spoke previously in support of
the project. O0f course that it be done properly.
I do have one other concern I'm going to raise
tonight, I would like the Commission to
consider this and possibly hear the response
from the applicant and that is, principally the
benefit the home owners along Hillside I would
like the Commission to consider a restricting
the delivery times for the large trucks that
are going to deliver produce, et cetera, to the
facilities. Going o use the access road that's
proposed to access the rear of the facility
parallels Hillside Avenue. Those are all
residences. It's a 24 hour facility and 24 hour
use of that area it's going to be pretty noisy
back there so I would like to have the
Commission consider some restrictions, eight,
nine, ten, to six in the morning whereby large
deliveries cannot be made in that area. Other
than that, I want to thank you again for your
time and that's it, Brief enough.

Thank you.

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 Vol 2 of 2

40

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I guess 1
would ask the applicant, is that a problem if we
l1imit him to deliveries after, let's say, nine
in the evening until six in the morning?

MR. YOUNG: I was here the last
hearing. James Young. I'm a real estate
manager, Connecticut Division. We don't have
too much problem with that. I discussed it with
the gentleman prior to our hearing tonight and
we can restrict, we have some problems with it
but we can make arrangements to restrict the
hours of delivery especially in the wee hours of
the morning. Sometimes we may have a trailer,
it's late or something like that, that would go
into 11 or 12. We are open 24 hours, however,
we do not take any vender deliveies after
probably eight or nine o'clock in the evening
and before seven o'clock in the morning and we
can do some restriction in that realmn.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: I'm sure
the neighbors would be understanding of an
occasional slip as long as we can restrict it on
a regular basis that's what's important,.

MR. YOUNG: I think we can work

within the realms.

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 Vol 2 of 2

41

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Anybody
else wishing to be heard?

MR, TIMBRO: Anthony Timbro and I
live on Saybrook Road about, approximately 500
vards from where the Saybrook Road exit entrance
is going to be for Stop and Shop; and my main
concern even now is so much traffic coming down
you can't make a left hand turn; and I also run
a barber shop there and of course I'm speaking
for my neighbors and myself, and the house which
the family owns next door. You know, the thing
is another light, you know, it's bad enough, you
know, just putting one light on at the bottom of
the hill but there's got to be a way to slow
down the traffic at least coming down especially
a lot of traffic coming on Bow Lane and I'm sure
there's going to be as much traffic coming from
the south. Probably be the biggest part of it
will be coming down Saybrook Road to go to this,
vou know, to this complex,. Outside of that I
don't have no objection to it. I'm all for it,
for the project.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Thank you.

Anyone else?

If not, we'll close the public
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hearing on item five.

Commissioner Pillerella.

COMMISSIONER PILLARELLA:
Mr.Chairman, I like to make a motion for
approval, Having found that the requirements
set forth in Section 44 of the Zoning Code for
the granting of special exception have have been
met.

I move for approval of the
application subject to the following conditions.

One, incorporation of the comments
from the Public Works Department, Water and
Sewer Department, Health Department, Police
Department and Fire Department.

Two, the final layout of the
parking area be redone to divide it into smaller
units with more landscape islands to comply more
specifically with Section 40.03.03 of the Zoning
Code and the final layout be approved by the
Planning and Zoning staff.

Three, the internal traffic lights
be reviewed with the Planning and Zoning staff
and the Middletown Police Department and

approved by staff to assure an orderly flow of

traffic.
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Four, the landscaping plan
selection of trees be reviewed and approved by
the planning and zoning staff to increase the
number of trees and shrubs and to assure an
appropriate selection of hardy trees and shrubs.

Five, that if within one year
after the shopping center has been in full
operation the Middletown Police Department
determines that a traffic light is required at
the Saybrook Road entrance Bronson and Hutensky
shall bear the cost of the traffic light and its
interrelation and if these East Main Street
requires widening to three lanes Bronson and
Hutensky will bear the cost.

Six, the cost of the improvement
to the East Main Street intersection including
road improvement and traffic lights be shared
equally by the applicant and W. F. Shuck
Petroleum Company 1if approved, or then by
Bronson and Hutensky.

Seven, the time restrictions on
deliveies from 11 at night to seven in the
morning.

I move for approval,

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Is there a
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second?

COMMISSIONER SHAPIRO: I like to
second the motion and I like to just comment
that in the almost two years that I've sat here
on this Commission it's been a pleasure to
review this particular presentation, listened to
the willingness of the applicant come before us
willing to make concessions for that were
presented to them and the completeness of the
plans. And I will be more than happy not only
second but I amly going to support this which I
think will benefit the entire City of Middletown.

COMMISSIONER ROBINSON: You got a
shop their?

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDG: I also want
to say for the record that I understand the
traffic concerns that were raised by Mr. Timbro
and members of public, same concerns that the
police department raised in their memo to us and
there's going to be a continued close scrutiny
of this project by the police department and
they're going to work closely with the police
department so we're doing to do everything we
can to assure the residents in the area are not

afftected.
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I also, for the record, we only
have one individual that came here and expressed
reservations about the project; strong
reservations about the project. And I just want
to say for the record I don't believe that the
reason this hearing was not developed was
industrial, was because of what we did on an
earlier application. I believe this area wasn't
developed as industrial because of the problems
that Bronson and Hutensky still are going to
have to deal with dealing with the police in the
area and other problems with that area. That's
the reason this is not industrial not because
anything we do; and with respect to the issue,
hurt the downtown, I don't believe that at all.
Personally I think what this is going to be is
an asset for down town., It will bring people
within half a mile of downtown probably would
not have come that close before or probably
people that shop in the Stop and Shop on South
Main Street and if the downtown murchants can't
get them the other half mile to Stop and Shop to
their establishment they have to look to
themselves, not look to us. I think we're

bringing a number of cars closer to them than
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ever probably what have been there before and 1
think it's going to be an asset to the downtown,
not a detriment.

All those in favor of the motion
say aye.

{(Whereupon, there was an aye
response) .

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: Any opposed?

Motion carries; 1is approved.
Commissioner Patnaude not being at the first
hearing abstains.

COMMISSIONER PILLERELLA: Good
luck.

Six,
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ITEM % 6

Number six.

ATTORNEY KARPEL: Number six.

SECRETARY GADOMSKI: Proposed 20
lot subdivision locateded at 308 East Street to

be called Heritage Run. Applicant/agent

Thaddeus Bysiewicz. Attorney Thomasson.

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: We have a
request here for this matter be continued until

October 25th.

Is there anybody who came here to
speak on this matter this evening?

If not, this matter will be
continued to the public hearing of October 25th.
And once again, I would commend Joe, we have
time restraints on these things and in the sense
that there will be no meetings the month of
November and this Commission could be
reorganizing itself after the 25th so if he
feels there's going to be problems completing
his hearing and closing to hear on that day I
would suggest he might consider withdrawing and
reapplying.

MR. REIF: Particularly if you are

introducing new drawings.

GERALD W. RANKIN -~ OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

10-11-89 Vol 2 of 2

48

CHAIRMAN GIONFRIDDO: That's
another issue that you can raise at the time but,
I'm just concerned, I don't want to be caught in
a box. If he doesn't think he will be ready or
it's nothing, something can be done in an
evening I suggest he withdraw and reapply for a
hearing.

Item seven.

GERALD W. RANKIN - OFFICIAL COURT REPORTER



